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Hi Mr Latham,

Thank you for your email.

As you may be aware the then NSW government was contemplating to introduce legislation
to have a vast majority of crown lands managed by local councils.

Accordingly Racing NSW commenced the process to become a Category 1 Crown Land
Manager in 2020 due to serious concerns about the future tenancy of racecourses on Crown
Land that were and would be managed by local councils. In particular, we are concerned
that some local councils would not renew leases to race clubs.

Racing NSW's sole focus is protecting the ongoing conduct of racing and training at
racecourses on Crown Land to provide certainty of tenure for the race clubs and the many
trainers who conduct their business on these tracks. Accordingly, we have and will provide
long term leases to race clubs.

These actions were set out in the Chairman’s report section of the 2021 and 2022 Racing
NSW Annual Reports after Racing NSW commenced this process.

Thank you for your enquiry.

Kind regards
Saranne Cooke
Chairman
Racing NSW
Level 7

51 Druitt Street

Sydney NSW 2000





